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The new issue of the Revista Española de Derecho
Internacional, REDI, has just been released both in digital
and printed form. It includes the following PIL articles:
Santiago Álvarez González, What Conflict Rule Should Be
Adopted To Determine The Law Applicable To Preliminary
Questions On Which The Succession May Depend?
Abstract: This paper deals with the classic topic of
«incidental or preliminary question» in the conflicts of
laws. The start point is the question nº 13 of the Green
Paper Succession and wills. There is no consensus on the
answer to the incidental question- which is understandable,
as this is indeed the begin of every theoretical problem.
However, there is no consensus either around the concept of
incidental question. And this is something that precludes
any proper discussion. As a way out the author proposes to
reject the theory (rectius: the theories) of the preliminary
question and to adopt a case by case approach. This ad hoc
approach is based, among other, upon the multiple rules and
exceptions (many of them very reasonable) proposed by
authors, especially in German doctrine. In some cases
«recognition» (and not conflicts of laws) can be the most
appropriate approach; in others any one of the classic
proposals (…) will provide with the better answer, depending
on the circumstances and the most preponderant interest
involved; it is also possible to avoid the problem through a
proper «characterization» of the situation. The main
shortcoming of this proposal – the fact that it puts legal
certainty at a risk- is a fully manageable one; and in any
case it is a proposal not weaker than the current
heterogeneous scenario.

Rafael Arenas García, The European Legislator And The Private
International Law Of Companies In The EU
Abstract: Luxembourg Court’s case law has shown that the
freedom of establishment granted by the EU law affects not
only the substantive company law of the Member States, but
also the conflict of laws rules in matters relating to
companies. In the absence of secondary legislation relating
to the law governing companies in the EU, and in order to
improve legal certainty it would be desirable that the
European legislator draw up rules aimed to determine which
will be the lex societatis governing companies incorporated
in EU countries. This regulation should also concretize the
matters ruled by this lex societatis and the change of the
lex societatis as a result of the transfer of the registered
office of the company. Among the subjects covered by this
regulation it should necessarily be included the company’s
legal capacity and the directors’ liability. It would be
also necessary to delimitate the scope of the specific
corporate regulation and that relating with insolvency
proceedings.
Pedro de Miguel Asensio, Jurisdiction And Applicable Law In
The New Eu General Data Protection Regulation
Abstract: The new EU General Data Protection Regulation
brings about a deep transformation of the previous legal
framework based on the mere approximation of laws. As
regards the cross-border dimension, it amends the
territorial scope of application of EU data protection law
to clarify that it covers the processing of data of subjects
who are in the Union by a controller or a processor not
established in the Union where the processing activities are
related to offering goods or services to such data subjects.
This article discusses the rationale that supports the new
approach and the relevant criteria for its interpretation.
Unlike the previous regime, the provisions of the Regulation
on its territorial scope do not determine the competent

national supervisory authority. The Regulation includes
specific provisions on the distribution of competences
between the supervisory authorities of the Member States
with regard to cross-border situations. Such rules play also
an important role concerning the right to a judicial remedy
against a supervisory authority. Additionally, new special
jurisdiction rules are established concerning private claims
by data subjects against a controller or processor as a
result of the infringement of the rights granted to them by
the Regulation. Such rules are of special significance with
respect to the right to compensation where a damage results
from an infringement of the Data Protection Regulation. One
of the main objectives of this article is to clarify the
issues raised by the relationship of the new special rules
on jurisdiction and related proceedings with other
provisions, such as those of the Brussels I (Recast)
Regulation. The shortcomings of EU conflict rules in the
area of private enforcement of data protection law and the
interplay between the new Regulation and the general EU
framework on conflict of laws are also discussed.
Fernando Esteban de la Rosa, Consumer Complaints’ Regime In
The New European Law On Alternative And Online Consumer
Dispute Resolution
Abstract: The global nature of online consumer trade has
given rise to new strategies guaranteeing consumer rights,
such as enabling online dispute resolution. The new European
law, namely Directive 2013/11/EU and Regulation 524/2013/EU,
has boosted regional acceptance of this trend. The present
study analyses the impact of the new European legislation on
the system of private international law. The study reveals,
on the one hand, the need to make systematic adjustments in
order to achieve a spatial scope of application for the
principle of liberty according with the EU legislator´s
intention, to devoid the interpretation excluding the
reference to foreign consumer arbitration or to integrate

some regulatory gaps inherent to the newly established
system. On the other hand, it focuses on the need to verify
whether the current regime complies with the requirements
derived from the recognition of the right proclaimed by art.
47 ECFR and art. 19 TEU. In this perspective the study
contains de lege ferenda solutions intertwined with the
peculiarities of the online management of cross-border
claims via the European platform.
Elena Rodríguez Pineau, Regulation Brussels IIbis Recast:
Reflections On The Role Of European Private International Law
Abstract: Ten years after the Regulation (EC) 2201/2003
entered into force, and bearing in mind the jurisprudence of
the European Court of Justice on the Regulation, the
Commission believes that the time is ripe for a Regulation
recast. Thus, in 2016 the Commission has presented its
proposal. The text identifies six basic problems that are
deemed to be in need of a thorough revision: international
child abduction, the disposal of exequatur, the enforcement
of foreign decisions, cooperation between authorities,
cross-border placement of children and the hearing of the
child. As the proposal highlights, the recast would aim at
better protecting the best interest of the child. However,
many of the new rules included entail direct harmonisation
of procedural rules of Member States, which will result in a
deeper integration that will foster the principles of mutual
recognition and mutual trust among Member States. This
article deals with the novelties of the Brussels II recast
(both as to the six items previously identified as well as
other new elements of the Regulation) and tackles the
tension between the protection of the best interest of the
child and the reinforcement of the principle of mutual
recognition in the European area of civil justice.

All papers are in Spanish. The whole summary (thus Public

International Law papers, contributions to the Foro and a
selection of recently published books with a critical comment)
can be downloaded here.

